United Community Bancorp Form 10-Q February 16, 2010 UNITED STATES

SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION Washington, DC 20549

FORM 10-Q

(Mark One) xQUARTERLY REPORT PURSUANT TO SECTION 13 OR 15(d) OF THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OI 1934
For the quarterly period ended December 31, 2009
OR
"TRANSITION REPORT PURSUANT TO SECTION 13 OR 15(d) OF THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OI 1934
For the transition period from to
Commission file number: 0-51800
United Community Bancorp (Exact name of registrant as specified in its charter)
United States of America 36-4587081
(State or other jurisdiction of incorporation or organization) (I.R.S.Employer Identification No.)
92 Walnut Street, Lawrenceburg, Indiana 47025
(Address of principal executive offices) (Zip Code)
(812) 537-4822 (Registrant's telephone number, including area code)

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant (1) has filed all reports required to be filed by Section 13 or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 during the preceding 12 months (or for such shorter period that the registrant was required to file such reports), and (2) has been subject to such filing requirements for the past 90 days. Yes x No "

N/A (Former name, former address and former fiscal year, if changed since last report)

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant has submitted electronically and posted on its corporate Web site, if any, every Interactive Data File required to be submitted and posted pursuant to Rule 405 of Regulation S-T during the preceding 12 months (or for such shorter period that the registrant was required to submit and post such files).

Yes o No "

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant is a large accelerated filer, an accelerated filer, a non-accelerated filer, or a smaller reporting company. See the definitions of "large accelerated filer," "accelerated filer" and "smaller reporting company" in Rule 12b-2 of the Exchange Act. (Check one)

Large accelerated filer " Accelerated filer " Non-accelerated filer " Smaller Reporting Company x

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant is a shell company (as defined in Rule 12b-2 of the Exchange Act). Yes "No x

As of February 10, 2010, there were 7,845,554 shares of the registrant's common stock outstanding.

UNITED COMMUNITY BANCORP

Table of Contents

		Page No.
Part I. Financial Information		
Item 1.	Financial Statements (Unaudited)	
	Consolidated Statements of Financial Condition at December 31, 2009 and June 30, 2009	1
	Julie 30, 2009	1
	Consolidated Statements of Income for the Three and Six Month Periods Ended December 31, 2009 and 2008	2
	= 000 moor c 1, =000 mo =000	_
	Consolidated Statements of Comprehensive Income (Loss) for the Three and Six Month	
	Periods Ended December 31, 2009 and 2008	3
	Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows for the Six Month Periods Ended	
	December 31, 2009 and 2008	4
	Notes to Unaudited Consolidated Financial Statements	5
Item 2.	Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations	1 14
Item 3.	Quantitative and Qualitative Disclosures About Market Risk	23
Item 4.	Controls and Procedures	24
Part II. Other Information		
Item 1.	Legal Proceedings	25
Item 1A.	Risk Factors	25
Item 2.	Unregistered Sales of Equity Securities and Use of Proceeds	25
Item 3.	Defaults Upon Senior Securities	25
Item 4.	Submission of Matters to a Vote of Security Holders	26
Item 5.	Other Information	26
Item 6.	Exhibits	26

Signatures 27

Part I. Financial Information Item 1. Financial Statements

UNITED COMMUNITY BANCORP AND SUBSIDIARIES

Consolidated Statements of Financial Condition

	De	cember 31,		20. 2000
(In thousands, except share amounts)		2009	Jur	ne 30, 2009
Assets				
Cash and due from banks	\$	18,616	\$	27,004
Investment securities:	Ψ	10,010	Ψ	27,004
Securities available for sale - at estimated market value		46,474		46,769
Securities held to maturity - at amortized cost		675		175
Mortgage-backed securities available for sale - at estimated market value		37,523		29,713
Trongage backed securities available for sale at estimated market value		31,323		25,715
Loans receivable, net		270,512		272,270
Loans available for sale		440		2,193
Property and equipment, net		6,038		6,011
Federal Home Loan Bank stock, at cost		2,016		2,016
Accrued interest receivable:		,		,
Loans		1,136		1,259
Investments and mortgage-backed securities		585		486
Other real estate owned, net		789		1,940
Cash surrender value of life insurance policies		6,966		6,826
Deferred income taxes		2,719		2,700
Prepaid expenses and other assets		3,886		2,217
Total assets	\$	398,375	\$	401,579
Liabilities and Stockholders' Equity				
Deposits	\$	336,917	\$	339,616
Advance from FHLB	Ф	3,333	Ф	3,833
Accrued interest on deposits		12		15
Accrued interest on FHLB advance		8		8
Advances from borrowers for payment of insurance and taxes		170		179
Accrued expenses and other liabilities		2,599		2,849
Total liabilities		343,039		346,500
Total habilities		373,037		340,300
Commitments and contingencies				
Stockholders' equity				
Preferred stock, \$0.01 par value; 1,000,000 shares authorized, none issued		_		
Common stock, \$0.01 par value; 19,000,000 shares authorized, 8,464,000 shares		<u></u>		
issued and 7,846,574 shares outstanding at December 31, 2009 and 8,464,000 shares				
issued, and 7,840,574 shares outstanding at December 31, 2009 and 8,404,000 shares issued, and 7,857,974 shares outstanding at June 30, 2009		36		36
Additional paid-in capital		36,938		36,791
Additional pald-ill capital		30,938		30,791

Retained earnings	28,357	28,204
Less shares purchased for stock plans	(3,140)	(3,254)
Treasury Stock, at cost - 617,426 and 606,026 shares at December 31, 2009 and		
June 30, 2009, respectively	(7,047)	(6,974)
Accumulated other comprehensive income:		
Unrealized gain on securities available for sale, net of income taxes	192	276
Total stockholders' equity	55,336	55,079
Total liabilities and stockholders' equity	\$ 398,375	\$ 401,579

See accompanying notes to the consolidated financial statements.

UNITED COMMUNITY BANCORP AND SUBSIDIARIES

Consolidated Statements of Income (In thousands, except share amounts)

	For the three months ended December 31, 2009 2008				For the six months ended December 31, 2009 2008			
Interest income:		2009		2000		2009		2006
Loans	\$	3,997	\$	4,559	\$	8,158	\$	9,127
Investments and mortgage - backed securities	Ψ	714	Ψ	471	Ψ	1,374	Ψ	1,047
Total interest income		4,711		5,030		9,532		10,174
Interest expense:		7,711		3,030		7,332		10,174
Deposits Deposits		1,560		2,055		3,235		4,325
Borrowed funds		28		36		58		74
Total interest expense		1,588		2,091		3,293		4,399
Total interest expense		1,500		2,071		3,273		7,377
Net interest income		3,123		2,939		6,239		5,775
Provision for loan losses		324		396		946		731
Net interest income after provision for loan losses		2,799		2,543		5,293		5,044
Other income:								
Service charges		514		446		996		930
Gain on sale of loans		110		3		196		21
Gain (loss) on sale of investments		51		(75)		39		(33)
Income from Bank Owned Life Insurance		82		65		139		130
Other		185		63		258		150
Total other income		942		502		1,628		1,198
Other expense:								
Compensation and employee benefits		1,441		1,415		2,912		2,891
Premises and occupancy expense		278		286		554		545
Deposit insurance premium		193		66		413		129
Advertising expense		85		71		176		148
Data processing expense		64		55		120		112
ATM service fees		110		107		217		215
Provision for loss on sale of other real estate owned		200				300		69
Other operating expenses		698		639		1,252		1,123
Total other expense		3,069		2,639		5,944		5,232
Income before income taxes		672		406		977		1,010
Provision for income taxes		196		144		279		361
Net income	\$	476	\$	262	\$	698	\$	649
Basic and diluted earnings per share	\$	0.06	\$	0.03	\$	0.09	\$	0.09

See accompanying notes to the consolidated financial statements.

UNITED COMMUNITY BANCORP AND SUBSIDIARIES

Consolidated Statements of Comprehensive Income (Loss) (In thousands)

	For the three months ended December 31, 2009 2008			31,	1 01 1110 01	ix months aber 31, 2008	
Net income	\$	476	\$	262	\$ 698	\$	649
Other comprehensive income (loss), net of tax Unrealized gain (loss) on available for sale securities		(528)		733	(61)		651
Reclassification adjustment for (gains) losses on available for sale securities included in income		(31)		45	(23)		20
Total comprehensive income (loss)	\$	(83)	\$	1,040	\$ 614	\$	1,320

See accompanying notes to consolidated financial statements.

UNITED COMMUNITY BANCORP AND SUBSIDIARIES

Consolidated Statements of Cash Flows (In thousands)

(In thousands)	ousands)				
Operating activities:					
Net income	\$	698	\$	649	
Adjustments to reconcile net income to net cash provided by operating activities:					
Depreciation		231		237	
Provision for loan losses		946		731	
Provision for loss on sale of real estate acquired through foreclosure		300			
Deferred loan origination costs		(5)		(30)	
Amortization of premium on investments		(24)		42	
Proceeds from sale of loans		17,376		2,265	
Loans disbursed for sale in the secondary market		(15,427)		(2,244)	
Gain on sale of loans		(196)		(21)	
(Gain) loss on the sale of available for sale securities		(39)		33	
ESOP shares committed to be released		72		66	
Stock-based compensation expense		189		281	
Deferred income taxes		36		235	
Gain on sale of other real estate owned		(20)		(30)	
Increase in cash surrender value of life insurance		(140)		(131)	
Effects of change in operating assets and liabilities:					
Accrued interest receivable		24		60	
Prepaid expenses and other assets		(1,669)		210	
Accrued interest on advances from Federal Home Loan Bank				(1)	
Accrued interest on deposits		(3)		(54)	
Accrued expenses and other		(250)		193	
•					
Net cash provided by operating activities		2,099		2,491	
Investing activities:					
Proceeds from maturity of available for sale investment securities		4,890		765	
Proceeds from the sale of available for sale investment securities		3,498		1,551	
Proceeds from the sale of mortgage-backed securities		5,350			
Proceeds from repayment of mortgage-backed securities available for sale		4,554		2,081	
Proceeds from sale of other real estate owned		1,759		524	
Purchases of available for sale investment securities		(8,713)		(2,697)	
Purchases of mortgage-backed securities		(17,670)		(4,056)	
Net increase in loans		(71)		(5,129)	
Capital expenditures		(258)		(61)	
Net cash used in investing activities		(6,661)		(7,022)	
Financing activities:					

Edgar Filing: United Community Bancorp - Form 10-Q

(2,699)		(10,059)
(500)		(500)
(545)		(486)
(73)		(204)
(9)		(106)
(3,826)		(11,355)
(8,388)		(15,886)
27,004		35,710
\$ 18,616	\$	19,824
\$	(500) (545) (73) (9) (3,826) (8,388) 27,004	(500) (545) (73) (9) (3,826) (8,388) 27,004

See accompanying notes to consolidated financial statements.

UNITED COMMUNITY BANCORP AND SUBSIDIARIES NOTES TO UNAUDITED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

1. BASIS OF PRESENTATION- United Community Bancorp (the "Company"), a Federally-chartered corporation, is the mid-tier holding company for United Community Bank (the "Bank"), which is a Federally-chartered, FDIC-insured savings bank. The Company was organized in conjunction with the Bank's reorganization from a mutual savings bank to the mutual holding company structure on March 30, 2006. United Community MHC, a Federally-chartered corporation, is the mutual holding company parent of the Company. United Community MHC owns 59% of the Company's outstanding common stock and must always own at least a majority of the voting stock of the Company. The Company, through the Bank, operates in a single business segment providing traditional banking services through its office and branches in southeastern Indiana. UCB Real Estate Management Holding, LLC is a wholly-owned subsidiary of United Community Bank. The entity was formed for the purpose of holding assets that are acquired by the Bank through, or in lieu of, foreclosure.

The accompanying unaudited financial statements were prepared in accordance with the instructions for Form 10-Q and Regulation S-X and therefore do not include all information or footnotes necessary for complete financial statements in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America. However, all normal recurring adjustments that, in the opinion of management, are necessary for a fair presentation of the financial statements have been included. No other adjustments have been included. The results for the three and six month periods ended December 31, 2009 are not necessarily indicative of the results that may be expected for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2010. These financial statements should be read in conjunction with the Company's audited consolidated financial statements and the accompanying notes thereto for the year ended June 30, 2009, which are included on the Company's Annual Report on Form 10-K as filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission on September 28, 2009. In connection with the preparation of the accompanying financial statements, the Company evaluated events and transactions through February 12, 2010, which is the date the financial statements are issued.

- 2. EMPLOYEE STOCK OWNERSHIP PLAN (ESOP) As of December 31, 2009 and June 30, 2009, the ESOP owned 230,897 and 245,262 shares, respectively, of the Company's common stock, which were held in a suspense account until released for allocation to participants.
- 3. EARNINGS PER SHARE (EPS) In June 2008, the Financial Accounting Standards Board (FASB) issued Accounting Standards Codification (ASC) 260-10-65-2, Transition Related to FSP EITF 03-6-1, Determining Whether Instruments Granted in Share-Based Payment Transactions are Participating Securities. This guidance concludes that non-vested shares with non-forfeitable dividend rights are considered participating securities and, thus, subject to the two-class method pursuant to ASC 260, Earnings per Share, when computing basic and diluted EPS. This guidance became effective for the Company on July 1, 2009. The Company's restricted share awards contain non-forfeitable dividend rights but do not contractually obligate the holders to share in the losses of the Company. Accordingly, during periods of net income, unvested restricted shares are included in the determination of both basic and diluted EPS. During periods of net loss, these shares are excluded from both basic and diluted EPS.

Basic EPS is based on the weighted average number of common shares and unvested restricted shares outstanding, adjusted for ESOP shares not yet committed to be released. Diluted EPS reflects the potential dilution that could occur if securities or other contracts to issue common stock were exercised or converted into common stock or resulted in the issuance of common stock. For the three and six month periods ended December 31, 2009 and 2008, 346,304 outstanding stock option awards were excluded from the computation of diluted weighted average outstanding shares as their effect would have been anti-dilutive. The following is a reconciliation of the basic and diluted weighted average number of common shares outstanding:

		Three Months Ended December 31,		ns Ended per 31,
	2009	2008	2009	2008
Basic weighted average outstanding shares	7,608,208	7,581,164	7,610,139	7,557,218
Effect of dilutive stock options	-	-	-	_
Diluted weighted average outstanding shares	7,608,208	7,581,164	7,610,139	7,557,218

- 4. STOCK-BASED COMPENSATION The Company applies the provisions of ASC 718-10-35-2, Compensation-Stock Compensation, to stock-based compensation, which requires the Company to measure the cost of employee services received in exchange for awards of equity instruments and to recognize this cost in the financial statements over the period during which the employee is required to provide such services. The Company has elected to recognize compensation cost associated with its outstanding stock-based compensation awards with graded vesting on an accelerated basis pursuant to ASC 718-10-35-8. The expense is calculated for stock options at the date of grant using the Black-Scholes option pricing model. The expense associated with restricted stock awards is calculated based upon the value of the common stock on the date of grant.
- 5. DIVIDENDS On July 23, 2009, October 22, 2009, and January 28, 2010, the Board of Directors of the Company declared cash dividends on the Company's outstanding shares of stock of \$0.10 per share. United Community MHC, which owns 4,655,200 shares of the Company's common stock, waived receipt of the dividends. The dividends were paid on August 31, 2009 and November 30, 2009. The third dividend will be paid on or around February 26, 2010. Accordingly, cash dividends, net of unvested shares held in ESOP, approximating \$545,000 were paid to shareholders during the six month period ended December 31, 2009. United Community MHC has waived its right to receive cash dividends of approximately \$931,000 on its owned shares of Company common stock.

6. SUPPLEMENTAL CASH FLOW INFORMATION

	Six Months Ended December 31, 2009 2008					
	(In thousa	nds)				
rmation is a	s follows:					
\$	-	\$	10			
\$	3,296	\$	4,454			
sting and						
\$	(84)	\$	671			
\$	888	\$	583			
	rmation is a \$ \$ sting and	December 2009 (In thousa rmation is as follows: \$ - \$ 3,296 Sting and \$ (84)	December 31, 2009 (In thousands) rmation is as follows: \$ - \$ \$ 3,296 \$ sting and \$ (84) \$			

7. TROUBLED DEBT RESTRUCTURINGS - From time to time, as part of our loss mitigation process, loans may be renegotiated in a troubled debt restructuring when we determine that greater economic value will ultimately be recovered under the new terms than through foreclosure, liquidation, or bankruptcy. We may consider the borrower's payment status and history, the borrower's ability to pay upon a rate reset on an adjustable rate mortgage, size of the payment increase upon a rate reset, period of time remaining prior to the rate reset, and other relevant factors in determining whether a borrower is experiencing financial difficulty. At December 31, 2009, the Bank had eleven

loans totaling \$8.6 million that qualified as troubled debt restructurings. One loan, secured by multifamily residential real estate for \$1.5 million, had an additional \$84,000 available to borrow. At December 31, 2009, the Bank has no other commitments to lend on its loans already restructured under troubled debt. At June 30, 2009, the Bank had five loans totaling \$4.5 million that qualified as troubled debt restructurings. The amount of impairment recorded on troubled debt restructurings was \$979,000 at December 31, 2009.

8. DISCLOSURES ABOUT FAIR VALUE OF ASSETS AND LIABILITIES

In accordance with ASC 825-10-50-10, for financial instruments where quoted market prices are not available, fair values are estimated using present value or other valuation methods.

The following methods and assumptions are used in estimating the fair values of financial instruments:

Cash and due from banks, accrued interest receivable, and accrued interest payable

The carrying values presented in the consolidated statements of position approximate fair value.

Investments and mortgage-backed securities

Fair values for investment securities (debt instruments) and mortgage-backed securities classified as available for sale are determined based upon ASC 820-10-50-2, and are discussed later in this footnote. For securities that are held to maturity, the carrying values presented in the consolidated statements of position approximate fair value.

Loans receivable

The fair value of the loan portfolio is estimated by evaluating homogeneous categories of loans with similar financial characteristics. Loans are segregated by types, such as residential mortgage, commercial real estate, and consumer. Each loan category is further segmented into fixed and adjustable rate interest, terms, and by performing and non-performing categories. The fair value of performing loans, except residential mortgage loans, is calculated by discounting contractual cash flows using estimated market discount rates which reflect the credit and interest rate risk inherent in the loan. For performing residential mortgage loans, fair value is estimated by discounting contractual cash flows adjusted for prepayment estimates using discount rates based on secondary market sources. The fair value for significant non-performing loans is based on recent internal or external appraisals. Assumptions regarding credit risk, cash flow, and discount rates are judgmentally determined by using available market information.

Federal Home Loan Bank stock

The carrying values presented in the consolidated statements of position approximate fair value.

Deposits

The fair value of passbook accounts, NOW accounts, and money market savings and demand deposits approximates their carrying values. The fair value of fixed maturity certificates of deposit is estimated using a discounted cash flow calculation that applies interest rates currently offered for deposits of similar maturities.

Advance from Federal Home Loan Bank

The fair value is calculated using rates available to the Company on advances with similar terms and remaining maturities are used to estimate fair value.

Off-balance sheet items

Carrying value is a reasonable estimate of fair value. These instruments are generally variable rate or short-term in nature, with minimal fees charged. Off-balance sheet items at December 31, 2009 are comprised solely of loan commitments.

The estimated fair values of the Company's financial instruments at December 31, 2009 and June 30, 2009 are as follows:

	December 31, 2009					June 30, 2009				
	(Carrying		Fair	C	Carrying	Fair			
	A	Amounts		Value	Α	mounts	Value			
				(In tho	usand	s)				
Financial assets:										
Cash and due from banks	\$	18,616	\$	18,616	\$	27,004	27,004			
Investment securities available for sale		46,474		46,474		46,769	46,769			
Investment securities held to maturity		675		675		175	175			
Mortgage-backed securities		37,523		37,523		29,713	29,713			
Loans receivable and loans receivable										
held for sale		270,952		269,352		274,463	270,760			
Accrued interest receivable		1,721		1,721		1,745	1,745			
Investment in FHLB stock		2,016		2,016		2,016	2,016			
Financial liabilities:										
Deposits	\$	336,917	\$	338,917	\$	339,616	341,322			
Accrued interest payable		20		20		23	23			
FHLB advance		3,333		3,379		3,833	3,856			

Effective January 1, 2008, the Company adopted ASC 820-10-50-2, which establishes a framework for measuring fair value and expands disclosures about fair value measurements. ASC 820-10-50-2 defines fair value as the price that would be received to sell an asset or paid to transfer a liability in an orderly transaction between market participants at the measurement date.

ASC 820-10-50-2 also establishes a fair value hierarchy which requires an entity to maximize the use of observable inputs and minimize the use of unobservable inputs when measuring fair value. The standard describes three levels of inputs that may be used to measure fair value:

- Level 1 Quoted prices in active markets for identical assets or liabilities.
- Level 2 Observable inputs other than Level 1 prices, such as quoted prices for similar assets or liabilities; quoted prices in markets that are not active; or other inputs that are observable or can be corroborated by observable market data for substantially the full term of the assets or liabilities.
- Level 3 Unobservable inputs that are supported by little or no market activity and that are significant to the fair value of the assets or liabilities.

Fair value methods and assumptions are set forth below for each type of financial instrument measured at fair value in the accompanying consolidated statements of financial condition. Where quoted prices are available in an active market, securities are classified within Level 1 of the valuation hierarchy.

Level 2 securities include U.S. Government and agency mortgage-backed securities, U.S. Government agency bonds, municipal securities, and other real estate owned. If quoted market prices are not available, the Bank utilizes a third party vendor to calculate the fair value of its available for sale securities. The third party vendor uses quoted prices of securities with similar characteristics when available. If such quotes are not available, the third party vendor uses pricing models or discounted cash flow models with observable inputs to determine the fair value of these securities. For other real estate owned, the Bank utilizes appraisals obtained from independent third parties to determine fair value. At December 31, 2009, the Company had \$37.5 million in mortgage-backed securities, \$36.0 million in U.S. Government agency bonds, \$10.4 million in municipal bonds, and \$790,000 in other real estate owned. At June 30, 2009, the Company had \$29.7 million in mortgage-backed securities, \$39.6 million in U.S. Government agency bonds, \$7.0 million in municipal bonds, and \$1.9 million in other real estate owned. The valuations for these securities were obtained from the third party vendor to our custodian without adjustment by the Bank. Management obtains and reviews the third party vendor's Statement of Auditing Standard No. 70 (SAS 70) examination report to evaluate the valuation methodologies and ensure that reported fair values are consistent with the requirements of ASC 820, including proper classification within the fair value hierarchy.

In certain cases where there is limited activity or less transparency around inputs to the valuation, financial instruments are classified within Level 3 of the valuation hierarchy. Financial instruments classified within Level 3 include mortgage servicing rights and loans held for sale.

The Company is predominately an asset-based lender with real estate serving as collateral on a substantial majority of loans. Loans which are deemed to be impaired are primarily valued on a nonrecurring basis at the fair values of the underlying real estate collateral. Such fair values are obtained using independent appraisals, which the Company considers to be Level 2 inputs.

Fair value measurements for certain assets and liabilities measured at fair value on a recurring basis:

		Quoted prices	Sig	gnificant	Significant
		in active		other	other
		markets for	ob	servable	unobservable
		identical assets		inputs	inputs
	Total	(Level 1)	(I	Level 2)	(Level 3)
		(In thou	sand	ls)	
December 31, 2009:					
Mortgage-backed securities	\$ 37,523	-	\$	37,523	-
U.S. Government corporations and agencies	35,971	-		35,971	-
Municipal bonds	10,375	-		10,375	-
Other equity securities	128	128		-	-
June 30, 2009:					
Mortgage-backed securities	\$ 29,713	-	\$	29,713	-
U.S. League intermediate-term portfolio	47	-		47	-
U.S. Government corporations and agencies	39,641	-		39,641	-
Municipal bonds	6,952	-		6,952	-
Other equity securities	129	129		-	-

Fair value measurements for certain assets and liabilities measured at fair value on a nonrecurring basis:

	Total	Quoted prices in active markets for identical assets (Level 1) (In thous	Significant other observable inputs (Level 2) sands)	Significant other unobservable inputs (Level 3)
December 31, 2009:		•	Ź	
Other real estate owned	\$ 789	-	789	-
Loans held for sale	\$ 440	-	440	-
Impaired loans	\$ 11,785	-	11,785	-
June 30, 2009:				
Other real estate owned	\$ 1,940	-	1,940	-
Loans held for sale	\$ 2,193	-	2,193	-
Impaired loans	\$ 7,512	-	7,512	-

Investment securities available for sale at December 31, 2009 consist of the following:

	Aı	mortized Cost	Gross Unrealized Gains (In tho		Gross Unrealized Losses usands)		Estimated Market Value	
Mortgage-backed securities	\$	37,128	\$	553	\$	158	\$	37,523
U.S. Government corporations and agencies		35,929		161		120		35,971
Municipal bonds		10,408		70		102		10,375
Other equity securities		211		-		83		128
	\$	83,676	\$	784	\$	463	\$	83,997

Investment securities held to maturity at December 31, 2009 consist of the following:

		Gross	Gross	Estimated
	Amortized	Unrealized	Unrealized	Market
	Cost	Gains	Losses	Value
		(In tho	usands)	
Municipal bonds	\$ 675	-	-	\$ 675

Investment securities available for sale at June 30, 2009 consist of the following:

	Amortized Cost			Gross Unrealized Gains (In thou		Gross Unrealized Losses usands)		stimated Market Value
Mortgage-backed securities	\$	29,144	\$	619	\$	50	\$	29,713
U.S. League Intermediate - Term Portfolio		60		-		13		47
U.S. Government corporations and agencies		39,515		218		92		39,641
Municipal bonds		7,091		-		139		6,952
Other equity securities		211		-		82		129
	\$	76,021	\$	837	\$	376	\$	76,482

Investment securities held to maturity at June 30, 2009 consist of the following:

	Amorti Cos		Gross Unrealized Gains (In tho	Gross Unrealized Losses usands)		Estimated Market Value
Municipal bonds	\$	175	-		- \$	175

The mortgage-backed securities, U.S. Government agency bonds and municipal bonds available for sale have the following maturities at December 31, 2009:

	nortized cost thousands)	timated ket value
Due or callable in one year or less	\$ 10,094	\$ 10,123
Due or callable in 1 - 5 years	25,835	25,847
Due or callable in 5 - 10 years	8,088	8,346
Due or callable in greater than 10 years	39,448	39,553
Total debt securities	\$ 83,465	\$ 83,869

The table below indicates the length of time individual investment securities and mortgage-backed securities have been in a continuous loss position at December 31, 2009:

	Less than 12 months			12 months	s or longer	Total			
			Unrealized		Unrealized		Unrealized		
	Fa	ir Value	Losses	Fair Value	Losses	Fair Value	Losses		
				(In tho	usands)				
U.S. League Intermediate -									
Term Portfolio & Callable									
Government agencies	\$	7,474	120	-	-	7,474	120		
Mortgage-backed securities	\$	2,152	26	14,824	132	16,976	158		
Municipal bonds		2,326	44	3,106	58	5,432	102		
Other equity securities		-	-	128	83	128	83		
	\$	11,952	190	18,058	273	30,010	463		
Number of investments			11		13		24		

Securities available for sale are reviewed for possible other-than-temporary impairment on a quarterly basis. During this review, Management considers the severity and duration of the unrealized losses as well as its intent and ability to hold the securities until recovery, taking into account balance sheet management strategies and its market view and outlook. Management also assesses the nature of the unrealized losses taking into consideration factors such as changes in risk-free interest rates, general credit spread widening, market supply and demand, creditworthiness of the issuer or any credit enhancement providers, and the quality of the underlying collateral. Management has the intent to hold these securities into the foreseeable future, and the decline in market value is due to changes in market interest rates. The fair values are expected to recover as the securities approach maturity dates.

9. SUBSEQUENT EVENT

In February, 2010, United Community Bank ("United"), a wholly-owned subsidiary of United Community Bancorp, entered into a definitive agreement to purchase three banking offices of Integra Bank Corporation's wholly-owned bank subsidiary, Integra Bank N.A. ("Integra"). The offices are located in Milan, Osgood and Versailles, Indiana. In addition, United has agreed to acquire a group of commercial and residential mortgage loans from Integra. United will assume approximately \$54.4 million of deposit liabilities related to the three branches, as well as \$38.6 million of branch loans and \$12.3 million of additional commercial and residential mortgage loans selected by United that were originated in other Integra offices. The transaction is subject to regulatory approval and other customary closing conditions.

10. EFFECT OF RECENT ACCOUNTING PRONOUNCEMENTS

In January 2010, the FASB issued Codification Accounting Standards Update No. 2010-06 (ASU No. 2010-06), Improving Disclosure about Fair Value Measurements, under Topic 820, Fair value Measurements and Disclosures, to improve and provide new disclosures for recurring and nonrecurring fair value measurements under the three-level hierarchy of inputs for transfers in and out of Levels 1 and 2, and activity in Level 3. This update also clarifies existing disclosures of the level of disaggregation for the classes of assets and liabilities and the disclosure about inputs and valuation techniques. ASU No. 2010-06 is effective for the interim period December 31, 2009, except for the disclosures about purchases, sales, issuances, and settlements in the roll forward of activity in Level 3 fair value measurements. The adoption of ASU No. 2010-06 is not expected to have a material impact on our consolidated financial statements.

In January 2010 the FASB issued ASU 2010-01, Accounting for Distributions to Shareholders with Components of Stock and Cash, under Topic 505, which amends the Codification to clarify that the stock portion of a distribution to shareholders that allows them to elect to receive cash or stock with a potential limitation on the total amount of cash that all shareholders can elect to receive in the aggregate is considered a share issuance that is reflected in earnings per share prospectively and is not a stock dividend. ASU 2010-01 codifies the consensus reached in EITF Issue No. 09-E, "Accounting for Stock Dividends, Including Distributions to Shareholders with Components of Stock and Cash." ASU 2010-01 is effective for the interim annual period ending December 31, 2009, and should be applied on a retrospective basis. There was no material impact on the Company's financial statements as a result of the adoption of ASU 2010-01 for per share or dividends paid amounts disclosed.

In June 2009, the FASB issued guidance now codified as FASB ASC Topic 105, Generally Accepted Accounting Principles, as the single source of authoritative nongovernmental U.S. GAAP. FASB ASC Topic 105 does not change current U.S. GAAP, but is intended to simplify user access to all authoritative U.S. GAAP by providing all authoritative literature related to a particular topic in one place. All existing accounting standard documents will be superseded and all other accounting literature not included in the FASB Codification will be considered non-authoritative. These provisions of FASB ASC Topic 105 were effective for interim and annual periods ending after September 15, 2009 and, accordingly, were effective for the Company for the quarter ended September 30, 2009. The adoption of this pronouncement did not have an impact on the Company's financial condition or results of operations, but will impact the Company's financial reporting process by eliminating all references to pre-codification standards. On the effective date of this Statement, the Codification superseded all then-existing non-SEC accounting and reporting standards, and all other non-grandfathered, non-SEC accounting literature not included in the Codification became non-authoritative.

FASB ASC Topic 820 (ASC 820), Fair Value Measurements and Disclosures, clarifies the definition of fair value, provides a framework for the measurement of fair value, and expands disclosure requirements about fair value measurements. ASC 820 was effective as of July 1, 2008 for financial assets and liabilities. The Company had only partially applied the provisions of ASC 820 as Management elected the deferral provisions of ASC 820-10-65-1, Transition Related to FASB Staff Position FAS 157-2, as it applies to non-financial assets and liabilities that are recognized or disclosed at fair value in the financial statements on a nonrecurring basis. ASC 820-10-65-1 delayed the effective date of ASC 820 for non-financial assets and liabilities that are not measured at fair value on a recurring basis (at least annually) until July 1, 2009 for the Company. Fair value measurements of non-financial assets and non-financial liabilities are used primarily in the impairment analyses of long-lived assets, goodwill and other intangible assets. There was no material impact on the Company's financial statements as a result of the adoption of ASC 820 for non-financial assets and liabilities.

In April 2009, the FASB issued ASC 320-10-65, Transition Related to FSP FAS 115-2 and FAS 124-2, Recognition and Presentation of Other-Than-Temporary Impairments. The Company adopted the provisions of ASC 320-10-65 on July 1, 2009. ASC 320-10-65 amends the other-than-temporary impairment guidance for debt securities and expands the presentation and disclosure of other-than-temporary impairments on debt and equity securities in the financial statements. The adoption of this standard did not have a material impact on the Company's financial statements.

In April 2009, the FASB issued ASC 820-10-65-4, Transition Related to FASB Staff Position FAS 157-4, Determining Fair Value When the Volume and Level of Activity for the Asset or Liability Have Significantly Decreased and Identifying Transactions That Are Not Orderly. ASC 820-10-65-4 is an amendment of ASC 820-10, Fair Value Measurements. ASC 820-10-65-4 applies to all assets and liabilities and provides guidance on measuring fair value when the volume and level of activity has significantly decreased and guidance on identifying transactions that are not orderly. ASC 820-10-65-4 requires interim and annual disclosures of the inputs and valuation techniques used to measure fair value and a discussion of changes in valuation techniques and related inputs, if any, that occurred during the period. The Company adopted ASC 820-10-65-4 on July 1, 2009. ASC 820-10-65-4 did not have a material

impact on the Company's financial statements.

In June 2008, the FASB issued ASC 260-10-65-2, Transition Related to FSP EITF 03-6-1, Determining Whether Instruments Granted in Share-Based Payment Transactions Are Participating Securities. This guidance concludes that non-vested shares with non-forfeitable dividend rights are considered participating securities and, thus, subject to the two-class method pursuant to ASC 260, Earnings per Share, when computing basic and diluted EPS. This guidance became effective for the Company on July 1, 2009. Because the Company's restricted share awards contain non-forfeitable dividend rights, the provisions of this guidance must be applied. Upon adoption, the Company was required to adjust all prior period EPS data on a retrospective basis to conform with the provisions of this guidance. The impact on basic and diluted weighted average shares outstanding and EPS for the fiscal year ended June 30, 2009 is as follows:

	Basic W	eighted	Diluted Weighted										
	Average (Common	B	asic Ear	ning	gs per	Average	Common	Dil	igs per			
	Shares Ou	tstanding		Sha	are		Shares Ou	Share					
	Previously		Pro	eviously	7		Previously		Pre	eviously	y	y	
	Reported	Adjusted	Re	ported	Ad	ljusted	Reported	Adjusted	Re	ported	Ad	justed	
Quarter ended	Ī									_			
September 30, 2008	7,486,298	7,533,272	\$	0.05	\$	0.05	7,517,916	7,533,272	\$	0.05	\$	0.05	
•													
Quarter ended													
December 31, 2008	7,470,354	7,581,164	\$	0.04	\$	0.03	7,512,020	7,581,164	\$	0.03	\$	0.03	
,	, ,	, ,					,	, ,					
Six months ended													
December 31, 2008	7,478,326	7,557,218	\$	0.09	\$	0.09	7,514,968	7,557,218	\$	0.09	\$	0.09	
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	· , · · · ,-	- , , -	Ċ		•		. ,- ,	. , , -	•				
Quarter ended													
March 31, 2009	7,541,869	7,624,977	\$	0.05	\$	0.05	7,541,869	7,624,977	\$	0.05	\$	0.05	
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	, , , , , , , , , , , ,	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	Ċ				,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	.,. ,					
Nine months ended													
March 31, 2009	7,499,198	7,579,475	\$	0.13	\$	0.13	7,523,805	7,579,475	\$	0.13	\$	0.13	
	,,,,,,,,,	,,,,,,,,,,	т.	3,120	т.		.,===,===	,,,,,,,,,	-	0.122	-	0.120	
Quarter ended June													
30, 2009	7,538,175	(1)	\$	(0.04)		(1)	(1)	(1)		(1)		(1)	
20, 200)	.,000,170	(1)	Ψ	(0.01)		(1)	(1)	(1)		(1)		(1)	
Year ended June 30,													
2009	7,508,916	7,589,898	\$	0.10	\$	0.09	7,533,230	7,589,898	\$	0.10	\$	0.09	
2007	7,500,710	7,507,070	Ψ	0.10	Ψ	0.07	7,555,250	7,507,070	Ψ	0.10	Ψ	0.07	

⁽¹⁾ Due to the net loss for the three month period ended June 30, 2009, no adjustments were made for outstanding stock options and unearned restricted shares as such effect would be anti-dilutive.

The Codification does not modify existing GAAP or any guidance issued by the SEC. Nonauthoritative accounting literature is excluded from the Codification. To improve usability, the Codification does include certain SEC guidance. GAAP accounting standards used to populate the Codification are superseded, with the exception of certain standards yet to be codified as of September 30, 2009, including SFAS 166 and 167 described subsequently.

In June 2009, the FASB issued SFAS No. 166, Accounting for Transfers of Financial Assets, an amendment of FASB Statement No. 140, and SFAS No. 167, Amendments to FASB Interpretation No. 46(R). These Statements modify the accounting for transfers of financial assets and the determination of what entities must be consolidated, and will have a significant effect on securitizations and special-purpose entities. We adopted these Statements effective July 1, 2009, as required. The adoption of these standards did not have a material impact on the Company's financial statements.

Item 2. Management Discussion and Analysis

Forward-Looking Statements

This report contains forward-looking statements that are based on assumptions and may describe future plans, strategies and expectations of the Company. These forward-looking statements are generally identified by use of the words "believe," "expect," "intend," "anticipate," "estimate," "project" or similar expressions. The Company's ability to predict results or the actual effect of future plans or strategies is inherently uncertain. Factors which could have a material adverse effect on the operations of the Company and its subsidiaries include, but are not limited to, changes in interest rates, national and regional economic conditions, legislative and regulatory changes, monetary and fiscal policies of the U.S. government, including policies of the U.S. Treasury and the Federal Reserve Board, the quality and composition of the loan or investment portfolios, demand for loan products, deposit flows, competition, demand for financial services in the Bank's market area, changes in real estate market values in the Bank's market area, and changes in relevant accounting principles and guidelines. Additionally, other risks and uncertainties may be described in the Company's Annual Report on Form 10-K as filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission on September 28, 2009 and the Company's Form 10-Q filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission on November 16, 2009, which is available through the SEC's website at www.sec.gov, as well as under "Part II - Item 1A. Risk Factors" of this Form 10-Q. These risks and uncertainties should be considered in evaluating forward-looking statements and undue reliance should not be placed on such statements. Except as required by applicable law or regulation, the Company does not undertake, and specifically disclaims any obligation, to release publicly the result of any revisions that may be made to any forward-looking statements to reflect events or circumstances after the date of the statements or to reflect the occurrence of anticipated or unanticipated events.

Critical Accounting Policies

We consider accounting policies involving significant judgments and assumptions by management that have, or could have, a material impact on the carrying value of certain assets or on income to be critical accounting policies. We consider the following to be our critical accounting policies: allowance for loan losses and deferred income taxes.

ALLOWANCE FOR LOAN LOSSES - The allowance for loan losses is the amount estimated by management as necessary to cover probable credit losses in the loan portfolio at the statement of financial condition date. The allowance is established through the provision for loan losses, which is charged to income. Determining the amount of the allowance for loan losses necessarily involves a high degree of judgment. Among the material estimates required to establish the allowance are: loss exposure at default; the amount and timing of future cash flows on impacted loans; value of collateral; and determination of loss factors to be applied to the various elements of the portfolio. All of these estimates are susceptible to significant change. Management reviews the level of the allowance on a quarterly basis and establishes the provision for loan losses based upon an evaluation of the portfolio, past loss experience, current economic conditions and other factors related to the collectability of the loan portfolio. Although we believe that we use the best information available to establish the allowance for loan losses, future adjustments to the allowance may be necessary if economic conditions differ substantially from the assumptions used in making the evaluation. In addition, the OTS, as an integral part of its examination process, periodically reviews our allowance for loan losses. Such agency may require us to recognize adjustments to the allowance based on its judgments about information available to it at the time of its examination. A large loss could deplete the allowance and require increased provisions to replenish the allowance, which would negatively affect earnings. For additional discussion, see notes 1 and 5 of the notes to the consolidated financial statements included in Item 8 of the Annual Report on Form 10-K filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission on September 28, 2009.

DEFERRED INCOME TAXES - We use the asset and liability method of accounting for income taxes as prescribed in ASC 740, Income Taxes. Under this method, deferred tax assets and liabilities are recognized for the future tax

consequences attributable to differences between the financial statement carrying amounts of existing assets and liabilities and their respective tax bases. If current available information raises doubt as to the realization of the deferred tax assets, a valuation allowance is established. Deferred tax assets and liabilities are measured using enacted tax rates expected to apply to taxable income in the years in which those temporary differences are expected to be recovered or settled. We exercise significant judgment in evaluating the amount and timing of recognition of the resulting tax liabilities and assets. These judgments require us to make projections of future taxable income. The judgments and estimates we make in determining our deferred tax assets, which are inherently subjective, are reviewed on a continual basis as regulatory and business factors change. Any reduction in estimated future taxable income may require us to record a valuation allowance against our deferred tax assets. A valuation allowance would result in additional income tax expense in the period, which would negatively affect earnings.

INVESTMENT SECURITIES - Investments are reviewed quarterly for indicators of other-than-temporary impairment. This determination requires significant judgment. In making this judgment, Management evaluates, among other factors, the expected cash flows of the security, the duration and extent to which the fair value of an investment is less than its cost, the historical and implicit volatility of the security and intent and ability to hold the investment until recovery, which may be maturity. Investments with an indicator of impairment are further evaluated to determine the likelihood of a significant adverse effect on the fair value and amount of the impairment as necessary. Once the other-than-temporary impairment is recorded, when future cash flows can be reasonable estimated, future cash flows are re-allocated between interest and principal cash flows to provide for a level-yield on the security.

Comparison of Financial Condition at December 31, 2009 and June 30, 2009

Total assets were \$398.4 million at December 31, 2009, compared to \$401.6 million at June 30, 2009. The decrease is primarily due to an \$8.4 million decrease in cash and equivalents, and a \$1.8 million decrease in loans receivable, partially offset by an \$8.0 million increase in investments. The decrease in cash and equivalents is due to the purchase of investment securities since June 30, 2009. The decrease in loans receivable is the result of more loans being sold to Freddie Mac and tighter lending standards that have been implemented over the last two years.

Total liabilities were \$343.0 million at December 31, 2009, compared to \$346.5 million at June 30, 2009. The decrease in total liabilities is primarily due to a decrease of \$20.8 million in municipal deposits in the current year, partially offset by an \$18.1 million increase in other deposits. The decrease in municipal deposits reflects the cyclical nature of municipal deposits, which are affected by the timing of receipt of tax revenues and spending for ongoing civil projects. The increase in other deposits is the result of increased marketing and promotional efforts in our market area.

Total stockholders' equity was \$55.3 million at December 31, 2009, compared to \$55.1 million at June 30, 2009. The increase in total stockholders' equity is due to net income of \$698,000, and stock-based compensation and ESOP shares committed to be released totaling \$261,000, partially offset by \$545,000 in dividends paid to shareholders, and an \$84,000 decrease in unrealized gains on available for sale securities, net of income taxes.

Comparison of Operating Results for the Three and Six Months Ended December 31, 2009 and 2008

General. Net income was \$476,000 for the three months ended December 31, 2009, compared to net income of \$262,000 for the three months ended December 31, 2008. Net income was \$698,000 for the six months ended December 31, 2009, compared to net income of \$649,000 for the six months ended December 31, 2008.

The following table summarizes changes in interest income and interest expense for the three and six months ended December 31, 2009 and 2008.

	,	Three Mor Decem	 					
		2009	2008	% Change (Dollars in	tho	2009 usands)	2008	% Change
Interest income:								
Loans	\$	3,997	\$ 4,559	(12.3)%	\$	8,158	\$ 9,127	(10.6)%
Investment and mortgage								
backed securities		711	445	59.8		1,368	904	51.3
Other interest-earning assets		3	26	(88.5)		6	143	(95.8)
Total interest income		4,711	5,030	(6.3)		9,532	10,174	(6.3)
¥								
Interest expense:								
NOW and money market								
deposit accounts		197	490	(59.7)		454	1,108	(59.0)
Passbook accounts		33	93	(64.5)		65	204	(68.1)
Certificates of deposit		1,330	1,472	(9.6)		2,716	3,013	(9.9)
Total interest-bearing deposits		1,560	2,055	(24.1)		3,235	4,325	(25.2)
FHLB advances		28	36	(22.2)		58	74	(21.6)
Total interest expense		1,588	2,091	(24.1)		3,293	4,399	(25.1)
Net interest income	\$	3,123	\$ 2,939	6.3	\$	6,239	\$ 5,775	8.0

Net Interest Income. Net interest income increased \$184,000, or 6.3%, in the quarter ended December 31, 2009, as compared to the prior year quarter. The increase in net interest income is primarily attributable to a \$43.7 million increase in the average balance of investment securities for the quarter ended December 31, 2009, when compared to the prior year quarter, which was greater than the \$32.8 million increase in the average balance of time deposits over the same period.

Net interest income increased \$464,000, or 8.0%, in the six months ended December 31, 2009, as compared to the same period in the prior year. The increase is primarily the result of a decrease in the average interest rate paid on interest bearing liabilities from 2.71% to 1.90%, partially offset by a decrease in the average rate of interest earning assets from 5.67% to 5.00%. The decrease in rates has been driven by continued lower market rates in the current year.

The following table summarizes average balances and average yields and costs of interest-earning assets and interest-bearing liabilities for the three and six months ended December 31, 2009 and 2008. For the purposes of this table, average balances have been calculated using month-end balances, and nonaccrual loans are included in average balances only. Yields are not presented on a tax equivalent basis.

		Three N	Months End	ded Decem	ber 31,			Six M	Ionths End	ed Decemb	per 31,	
		2009			2008			2009			2008	
		Interest			Interest			Interest			Interest	
	Average	and	Yield/	Average	and	Yield/	Average	and	Yield/	Average	and	Y
	Balance I	Dividends	Cost	Balance	Dividends		Balance I		Cost	Balance	Dividends	(
						(Dollars in	thousands)					
earning assets:	251 252	2 00=	= 00 ~	* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *		6 22 ~	272 (()	0.4.70	= 00~		A 0 105	
	271,979	3,997	5.88%	\$ 288,058	\$4,559	6.33%	272,664	8,158	5.98%	\$ 286,392	\$ 9,127	
ent and ge backed												
es	82,727	711	3.44	39,058	445	4.56	80,888	1,368	3.38	38,438	904	
terest-earning												
	28,814	3	0.04	31,667	26	0.33	27,442	6	0.04	33,867	143	
	383,520	4,711	4.91	358,783	5,030	5.61	380,994	9,532	5.00	358,697	10,174	
rest-earning												
	23,658			23,773			23,545			23,971		
sets	407,178			\$ 382,556			404,539			\$ 382,668		
es and lders' equity:												
bearing												
es:												
nd money												
deposit												
s (1)	122,260	197	0.64	132,074	490	1.48	125,723	454	0.72	132,061	1,108	
k accounts (1)	41,095	33	0.32	39,448	93	0.94	40,881	65	0.32	40,198	204	
ates of deposit	,			, -			- ,			-,		
	181,580	1,330	2.93	148,786	1,472	3.96	175,645	2,716	3.09	148,128	3,013	
terest-bearing	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	,		-,-	,		, , , , ,	, , , , , ,		-, -	- ,	
	344,935	1,560	1.81	320,308	2,055	2.57	342,249	3,235	1.89	320,387	4,325	
dvances	3,458	28	3.24	4,459	36	3.23	3,583	58	3.24	4,583	74	
terest-bearing				,						,		
es	348,393	1,588	1.82	324,767	2,091	2.58	345,832	3,293	1.90	324,970	4,399	
rest bearing		·		·	·			·		·		
es	3,233			2,966			3,366			3,015		
bilities	351,626			327,733			349,198			327,985		
lders' equity	55,552			54,823			55,341			54,683		
bilities												
ckholders'												
	407,178			\$ 382,556			404,539			\$ 382,668		
rest income		3,123			\$ 2,939			6,239			\$ 5,775	
rate spread			3.09%			3.03%			3.10%			
			3.26%			3.28%			3.28%			
1												

rest margin				
zed)				
è				
earning assets				
ge				
bearing				
es	110.08%	110.47%	110.17%	1
1) Includes r	nunicipal deposits			
17				

Provision for Loan Losses. The following table summarizes the activity in the allowance for loan losses and provision for loan losses for the three and six months ended December 31, 2009 and 2008.

	Three Mon Decem 2009			Six Mont Decem 2009	
		(In tho	usaı		
Allowance at beginning of period	\$ 3,998	\$ 3,908	\$	4,213	\$ 4,619
Provision for loan losses	324	396		946	731
Charge offs:					
One- to four-family residential real estate	40	4		40	4
Nonresidential real estate and land	-	493		-	1,541
Multifamily residential real estate	-	-		831	-
Consumer and other loans	22	121		39	125
Total charge-offs	62	618		910	1,670
Recoveries:					
One- to four-family residential real estate	-	-		2	-
Multifamily residential real estate	-	-		5	-
Consumer and other loans	3	5		7	11
Total recoveries	3	5		14	11
Net charge-offs	59	613		896	1,659
Loss on restructuring of loan	3	49		3	49
Allowance at end of period	\$ 4,260	\$ 3,642	\$	4,260	\$ 3,642

The provision for loan losses was \$324,000 for the three months ended December 31, 2009 compared to \$396,000 for the three months ended December 31, 2008. The decrease in the provision for loan losses is the result of a decrease in net loans receivable of \$17.8 million from December 31, 2008 to December 31, 2009. The decrease in net loans receivable is attributable to more loans being sold to Freddie Mac in the last year and tighter lending standards that have been implemented over the last two years.

The provision for loan losses was \$946,000 for the six months ended December 31, 2009, compared to \$731,000 for the six months ended December 31, 2008. The increase in the provision for loan losses is the result of troubled debt restructurings increasing \$4.1 million during the six months ended December 31, 2009, from \$4.5 million at June 30, 2009 to \$8.6 million at December 31, 2009. There were no troubled debt restructurings at any time during the six months ended December 31, 2008. During the quarter ended September 30, 2009 troubled debt restructurings increased \$2.7 million, while increasing only \$1.4 million in the quarter ended December 31, 2009.

The following table provides information with respect to our nonperforming assets at the dates indicated. We did not have any accruing loans past due 90 days or more at the dates presented.

	At December 31, At June 30,					
	,	2009	2009	% Change		
		(Dol	lars	in thousand	s)	
Nonaccrual loans:						
Residential real estate:						
One- to four-family	\$	1,657	\$	1,943	(14.7)%	
Multifamily		-		2,492	(100.0)	
Nonresidential real estate and land		2,218		1,455	52.4	
Consumer and other loans		124		84	47.6	
Total		3,999		5,974	(33.1)	
Real estate and other assets owned		1,229		2,644	(53.6)	
Reserve for losses on real estate and other assets owned		(440)		(704)	37.5	
Total nonperforming assets	\$	4,787	\$	7,914	(39.5)	
Total nonperforming loans to total loans		1.48%		2.18%	(32.1)	
Total nonperforming loans to total assets		1.00%		1.49%	(32.9)	
Total nonperforming assets to total assets		1.20%		1.97%	(39.1)	

Other nonperforming assets (comprised of nonperforming loans and REO) decreased to \$4.8 million at December 31, 2009 from a balance of \$7.9 million at June 30, 2009. The REO at December 31, 2009 consists of three residential properties and one parcel of vacant land. At June 30, 2009, there were two one- to four- family residences, one parcel of vacant land, and one golf course. The residences were sold in October, 2009. The golf course was sold in December, 2009. The Bank is actively working to sell all of the other assets in REO. Where necessary, management has reserved for losses on the sale of certain properties (these reserves are included in the REO balance at December 31, 2009 and June 30, 2009), and continues to maintain the properties and monitor their values based upon current market conditions. For the six months ended December 31, 2009, the Bank recorded a \$300,000 provision for loss on the sale of REO, compared to no provision being made in the same period in the prior year. Nonperforming loans decreased to \$4.0 million at December 31, 2009 from \$6.0 million at June 30, 2009. The decrease is primarily due to one loan, with a balance of \$1.6 million, being transferred into REO in the current year. A \$1.1 million commercial real estate loan was included in both troubled debt restructuring and nonperforming loans at December 31, 2009 and June 30, 2009. All other troubled debt restructurings are performing to terms at December 31, 2009, and therefore are excluded from the above table. At December 31, 2009, there were \$8.6 million in troubled debt restructurings, compared to \$4.5 million at June 30, 2009. At December 31, 2009, troubled debt restructurings included eleven commercial real estate loans representing nine commercial lending relationships. These loans have been restructured with lower-than-market interest rates of 0% to 3%, for fixed terms that will end between 2010 and 2012. The amount of impairment recorded on troubled debt restructurings was \$979,000 at December 31, 2009.

Other Income. The following table summarizes other income for the three and six months ended December 31, 2009 and 2008.

	T	hree Mor Decem								
					%					%
	2	2009 2008		2008	Change	Change 2009		2008		Change
		(Dollars in the				thousands)				
Service charges	\$	514	\$	446	15.2%	\$	996	\$	930	7.1%
Gain on sale of loans		110		3	3,566.7		196		21	833.3
Gain (loss) on sale of										
investments		51		(75)	168.0		39		(33)	218.2
Income from Bank Owned Life	e									
Insurance		82		65	26.2		139		130	6.9
Other		185		63	193.7		258		150	72.0
Total	\$	942	\$	502	87.6	\$	1,628	\$	1,198	35.9

The increase in service charges is attributable to an increase in our customer base over the last year, as a result of increased marketing and promotional efforts in our market area. The increase in gain on sale of loans is a result of favorable pricing received from Freddie Mac on loans sold to Freddie Mac. The increase in gain on sale of investments is a result of the sale of several securities in the current quarter that were in an unrealized gain position. The increase in other operating income is a result of increases in loan servicing fees, as a result of the loans sold to Freddie Mac, and an increase in annual fees on lines-of-credit charged to customers.

Other Expense. The following table summarizes other expense for the three and six months ended December 31, 2009 and 2008.

	Three Months Ended December 31,			Six Months Ended December 31,						
		2009		2008	% Change (Dollars in t		2009 sands)		2008	% Change
Compensation and employee										
benefits	\$	1,441	\$	1,415	1.8%	\$	2,912	\$	2,891	0.7%
Premises and occupancy										
expense		278		286	(2.8)		554		545	1.7
Deposit insurance premium		193		66	192.4		413		129	220.2
Advertising expense		85		71	19.7		176		148	18.9
Data processing expense		64		55	16.4		120		112	7.1
ATM Service fees		110		107	2.8		217		215	0.9
Provision for loss on the sale o	f									
other real estate owned		200		-	100.0		300		69	334.8
Other		698		639	9.2		1,252		1,123	11.5
Total	\$	3,069	\$	2,639	16.3	\$	5,944	\$	5,232	13.6

The increase in our deposit insurance premium is a result of an increase in insurance assessment rates over the last year. The increase in advertising expense is a result of increased marketing and promotional efforts in our market area, in an effort to grow our customer base. The increase in data processing expense is a result of the previously

mentioned growth to our customer base. The increase in provision for loss on the sale of real estate owned is a result of the negative impact the economic recession has had on the market value of other real estate owned by the Bank, requiring additional write downs on real estate values.

Income Taxes. Income tax expense increased to \$196,000 for the three months ended December 31, 2009 from \$144,000 for the three months ended December 31, 2008. The increase in expense is primarily due to an increase in pre-tax earnings from \$406,000 to \$672,000. Income tax expense decreased to \$279,000 for the six months ended December 31, 2009, compared to \$361,000 for the same period in 2008. The decrease in expense for the six month period was due to a decrease in pre-tax earnings from \$1.0 million to \$977,000, and an increase in interest income on tax-exempt municipal bonds.

Liquidity Management. Liquidity is the ability to meet current and future financial obligations of a short-term nature. Our primary sources of funds consist of deposit inflows, loan repayments, maturities and sales of securities and borrowings from the Federal Home Loan Bank of Indianapolis. While maturities and scheduled amortization of loans and securities are predictable sources of funds, deposit flows and loan prepayments are greatly influenced by general interest rates, economic conditions and competition.

We regularly adjust our investments in liquid assets based upon our assessment of: (1) expected loan demands; (2) expected deposit flows, in particular, municipal deposit flows; (3) yields available on interest-earning deposits and securities; and (4) the objectives of our asset/liability management policy.

Our most liquid assets are cash and cash equivalents. The levels of these assets depend on our operating, financing, lending and investing activities during any given period. Cash and cash equivalents totaled \$18.6 million and \$27.0 million at December 31, 2009 and June 30, 2009, respectively. Securities classified as available-for-sale whose market value exceeds our cost, which provide additional sources of liquidity, totaled \$53.9 million and \$28.3 million at December 31, 2009 and June 30, 2009, respectively. Total securities classified as available-for-sale were \$84.0 million and \$76.5 million at December 31, 2009 and June 30, 2009, respectively. In addition, at December 31, 2009 and June 30, 2009, we had the ability to borrow a total of approximately \$90.0 million and \$83.0 million, respectively, from the Federal Home Loan Bank of Indianapolis. The Bank had \$3.3 million and \$3.8 million in borrowings from the Federal Home Loan Bank as of December 31, 2009 and June 30, 2009, respectively.

At December 31, 2009 and June 30, 2009, we had \$27.6 million and \$32.3 million in loan commitments outstanding, respectively. At December 31, 2009, this consisted of \$1.8 million in mortgage loan commitments, \$3.4 million in commercial loan commitments, \$16.7 million in unused home equity lines of credit, \$4.8 million in commercial lines of credit, and \$865,000 of letters of credit outstanding. At June 30, 2009, we had \$2.6 million in mortgage loan commitments, \$21.9 million in unused home equity lines of credit, \$4.4 million in commercial lines of credit, and \$1.2 million in letters of credit outstanding. Certificates of deposit due within one year of December 31, 2009 and June 30, 2009 totaled \$117.6 million and \$95.1 million, respectively. This represented 64.3% and 57.7% of our certificates of deposit at December 31, 2009 and June 30, 2009, respectively. If these maturing deposits do not remain with us, we will be required to seek other sources of funds, including other certificates of deposit and borrowings. Depending on market conditions, we may be required to pay higher rates on such deposits or other borrowings than we currently pay on the certificates of deposit due on or before December 31, 2009. We believe, however, based on past experience that a significant portion of our certificates of deposit will remain with us. We have the ability to attract and retain deposits by adjusting the interest rates offered.

Our primary investing activities are the origination and purchase of loans and the purchase of securities. Our primary financing activities consist of activity in deposit accounts, dividends paid to stockholders and Federal Home Loan Bank advances. Deposit flows are affected by the overall level of interest rates, the interest rates and products offered by us and our local competitors and other factors. We generally manage the pricing of our deposits to be competitive and to increase core deposit relationships. Occasionally, we offer promotional rates on certain deposit products to attract deposits.

United Community Bancorp is a separate legal entity from the Bank and must provide for its own liquidity. In addition to its operating expenses, United Community Bancorp is responsible for paying any dividends declared to its

shareholders and paying the obligations on its outstanding debentures. United Community Bancorp also has repurchased shares of its common stock. United Community Bancorp's primary source of income is dividends received from the Bank. The amount of dividends that the Bank may declare and pay to United Community Bancorp in any calendar year, without the receipt of prior approval from the OTS but with prior notice to the OTS, cannot exceed net income for that year to date plus retained net income (as defined) for the preceding two calendar years. At December 31, 2009, United Community Bancorp had cash and cash equivalents of \$3.3 million.

Capital Management. The Bank is subject to various regulatory capital requirements administered by the Office of Thrift Supervision, including a risk-based capital measure. The risk-based capital guidelines include both a definition of capital and a framework for calculating risk-weighted assets by assigning balance sheet assets and off-balance sheet items to broad risk categories. At December 31, 2009, the Bank exceeded all of its regulatory capital requirements to be considered "well capitalized" under the FDIC's regulatory framework for prompt corrective action at that date.

The following table summarizes the Bank's capital amounts and the ratios required at December 31, 2009:

					1000	
					capitalize	d under
					prompt co	rrective
			For cap	oital	actio	on
	Actu	al	adequacy p	ourposes	provisions	
	Amount	Ratio	Amount	Ratio	Amount	Ratio
			(in thous	ands)		
Tier 1 capital to risk-weighted						
assets	49,001	17.2%	11,410	4.0%	17,115	6.0%
Total capital to risk-weighted						
assets	51,624	18.1%	22,820	8.0%	28,525	10.0%
Tier 1 capital to adjusted total						
assets	49,001	12.4%	15,772	4.0%	19,715	5.0%
Tangible capital to adjusted						
total assets	49,001	12.4%	5,914	1.5%		

Off-Balance Sheet Arrangements. In the normal course of operations, we engage in a variety of financial transactions that, in accordance with U.S. generally accepted accounting principles, are not recorded in our financial statements. These transactions involve, to varying degrees, elements of credit, interest rate and liquidity risk. Such transactions are used primarily to manage customers' requests for funding and take the form of loan commitments, letters of credit and lines of credit. For information about our loan commitments and unused lines of credit, see note 12 of the notes to the consolidated financial statements included in our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended June 30, 2009, as filed with the SEC. We currently have no plans to engage in hedging activities in the future.

For the six months ended December 31, 2009, we engaged in no off-balance sheet transactions reasonably likely to have a material effect on our financial condition, results of operations or cash flows.

22

To be well

Item 3. Quantitative and Qualitative Disclosures About Market Risk.

For a discussion of the Company's asset and liability management policies as well as the potential impact of interest rate changes upon the market value of the Company's portfolio equity, see "Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations" in the Company's Annual Report on Form 10-K, filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission on September 28, 2009. The main components of market risk for the Company are interest rate risk and liquidity risk. The Company manages interest rate risk and liquidity risk by establishing and monitoring the volume, maturities, pricing and mix of assets and funding sources with the objective of managing assets and funding sources to provide results that are consistent with liquidity, growth, risk limits and profitability goals. Model simulation is used to measure earnings volatility under both rising and falling rate scenarios.

We use a net portfolio value analysis prepared by the Office of Thrift Supervision to review our level of interest rate risk. This analysis measures interest rate risk by computing changes in net portfolio value of our cash flows from assets, liabilities and off-balance sheet items in the event of a range of assumed changes in market interest rates. Net portfolio value represents the market value of portfolio equity and is equal to the market value of assets minus the market value of liabilities, with adjustments made for off-balance sheet items. This analysis assesses the risk of loss in market risk-sensitive instruments in the event of a sudden and sustained 50 to 300 basis point increase or 50 and 100 basis point decrease in market interest rates with no effect given to any steps that we might take to counter the effect of that interest rate movement. Because of the low level of market interest rates, this analysis is not performed for decreases of more than 200 basis points.

The following table, which is based on information that we provide to the Office of Thrift Supervision, presents the change in our net portfolio value at September 30, 2009, which is the most recent date for which data is available, that would occur in the event of an immediate change in interest rates based on Office of Thrift Supervision assumptions, with no effect given to any steps that we might take to counteract that change

	- ' '	•••	tfolio Value in thousand	Net Portfolio V Portfolio Val		
Basic Point ("bp" Change in Rates	Amount	(Change	% Change	NPV Ratio	Change (bp)
300	\$ 47,487	\$	(11,589)	(20)%	12.82%	(251)bps
200	52,039		(7,038)	(12)%	13.84%	(149)
100	55,804		(3,273)	(6)%	14.65%	(68)
50	57,518		(1,558)	(3)%	15.01%	(32)
0	59,077				15.32%	
(50)	60,228		1,151	2%	15.55%	22
(100)	61,251		2,174	4%	15.76%	43

The Office of Thrift Supervision uses various assumptions in assessing interest rate risk. These assumptions relate to interest rates, loan prepayment rates, deposit decay rates and the market values of certain assets under differing interest rate scenarios, among others. As with any method of measuring interest rate risk, certain shortcomings are inherent in the methods of analysis presented in the foregoing tables. For example, although certain assets and liabilities may have similar maturities or periods to repricing, they may react in different degrees to changes in market interest rates. Also, the interest rates on certain types of assets and liabilities may fluctuate in advance of changes in market interest rates, while interest rates on other types may lag behind changes in market rates. Additionally, certain assets, such as adjustable-rate mortgage loans, have features that restrict changes in interest rates on a short-term basis and over the life of the asset. Further, in the event of a change in interest rates, expected rates of prepayments on loans

and early withdrawals from certificates could deviate significantly from those assumed in calculating the table. Prepayment rates can have a significant impact on interest income. Because of the large percentage of loans and mortgage-backed securities we hold, rising or falling interest rates have a significant impact on the prepayment speeds of our earning assets that in turn affect the rate sensitivity position. When interest rates rise, prepayments tend to slow. When interest rates fall, prepayments tend to rise. Our asset sensitivity would be reduced if prepayments slow and vice versa. While we believe these assumptions to be reasonable, there can be no assurance that assumed prepayment rates will approximate actual future mortgage-backed security and loan repayment activity.

Item 4. Controls and Procedures.

The Company's management, including the Company's principal executive officer and principal financial officer, have evaluated the effectiveness of the Company's "disclosure controls and procedures," as such term is defined in Rule 13a-15(e) promulgated under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, (the "Exchange Act"). Based upon their evaluation, the principal executive officer and principal financial officer concluded that, as of the end of the period covered by this report, the Company's disclosure controls and procedures were effective for the purpose of ensuring that the information required to be disclosed in the reports that the Company files or submits under the Exchange Act with the Securities and Exchange Commission (the "SEC") (1) is recorded, processed, summarized and reported within the time periods specified in the SEC's rules and forms, and (2) is accumulated and communicated to the Company's management, including its principal executive and principal financial officers, as appropriate to allow timely decisions regarding required disclosure. During the quarterly period ended December 31, 2009, there were no changes in the Company's internal control over financial reporting which materially affected, or are reasonably likely to materially affect, the Company's internal controls over financial reporting.

PART II OTHER INFORMATION

Item 1. LEGAL PROCEEDINGS

Periodically, there have been various claims and lawsuits against us, such as claims to enforce liens and contracts, condemnation proceedings on properties in which we hold security interests, claims involving the making and servicing of real property loans and other issues incident to our business. We are not party to any pending legal proceedings that we believe would have a material adverse effect on our financial condition, results of operations or cash flows.

Item 1A. RISK FACTORS

In addition to the other information set forth in this report, you should carefully consider the factors discussed in Part I, "Item 1A. Risk Factors" in our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended June 30, 2009, which could materially affect our business, financial condition or future results. The risks described in our Annual Report on Form 10-K are not the only risks that we face. Additional risks and uncertainties not currently known to us or that we currently deem to be immaterial also may materially affect our business, financial condition and/or operating results.

Item 2. UNREGISTERED SALES OF EQUITY SECURITIES AND USE OF PROCEEDS

The following table sets forth information regarding the Company's repurchases of its common stock during the quarter ended December 31, 2009.

				(c)	
				Total Numbe	r
				of Shares	(d)
				Purchased	Maximum
	(a)			as Part of	Number of Shares
	Total	((b)	Publicly	that May Yet Be
	Number of	Ave	erage A	nnounced Pla	nPurchased Under
	Shares	Price	e Paid	or	the Plans or
	Purchased				
Period	(1)	per	Share	Programs	Programs
		-			-
October 1, 2009 to					
October 31, 2009				-	- 116,710
November 1, 2009 to November					
30, 2009				-	- 116,710
December 1, 2009 to December					
31, 2009	10,400	\$	6.46	10,400	0 106,310
Total	10,400	\$	6.46	10,400)

(1)On August 14, 2008, the Board of Directors of the Company approved the repurchase of up to 162,371 shares of its outstanding common stock, or 5.0% of outstanding shares not held by United Community MHC.

Item 3. DEFAULTS UPON SENIOR SECURITIES

Not applicable

Item 4. SUBMISSION OF MATTERS TO A VOTE OF SECURITY HOLDERS

The Annual Meeting of the Stockholders of the Company was held on November 12, 2009. The results of the vote on the items of business considered at the Annual Meeting were as follows:

1. The following individuals were elected as directors, each for a three year term:

	VOTES FOR	VOTES WITHHELD
Jerry W. Hacker	7,359,339	79,486
Anthony C. Meyer	7,356,266	82,539
Ralph B. Sprecher	7,361,538	77,287

Directors Eugene B. Seitz II, G. Michael Seitz, and Elmer G. McLaughlin have terms ending in 2010. Directors Robert J. Ewbank, William F. Ritzmann, and Richard C. Strzynski have terms ending in 2011. There were no broker non-votes for the proposal to elect directors.

2. The appointment of Clark, Schaefer, Hackett & Co. as independent registered public accountants for the Company for the year ended June 30, 2010 was ratified by the stockholders by the following vote:

FOR	AGAINST	ABSTAIN
7,417,782	19,508	1,536

Item 5. OTHER INFORMATION

Not applicable

Item 6. EXHIBITS

- Exhibit 3.1 Charter of United Community Bancorp (1)
- Exhibit 3.2 Amended and Restated Bylaws of United Community Bancorp (2)
- Exhibit 10.1 Branch Purchase Agreement by and between Integra Bank National Association and United Community Bank (3)
- Exhibit 31.1 Certification of Chief Executive Officer
- Exhibit 31.2 Certification of Chief Financial Officer
- Exhibit 32 Section 1305 Certifications

⁽¹⁾ Incorporated herein by reference to the Company's Registration Statement on Form S-1, as amended, as initially filed with the SEC on December 14, 2005 (File No. 333-130302).

⁽²⁾ Incorporated herein by reference to the Company's Current Report on Form 8-K filed with the SEC on October 26, 2007 (File No. 000-51800).

⁽³⁾ Incorporated herein by reference to the Company's Current Report on Form 8-K filed with the SEC on February 1, 2010 (File No. 000-51800)

SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned thereunto duly authorized.

UNITED COMMUNITY BANCORP

Date: February 16, 2010 By: /s/ William F. Ritzmann

William F. Ritzmann

President and Chief Executive Officer

Date: February 16, 2010 By: /s/ Vicki A. March

Vicki A. March

Senior Vice President, Chief Financial

Officer

and Treasurer